
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

June 12, 2023 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on June 12, 
2023: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting on May 23, 2023. 
• Council received a delegation from William Streeter regarding the John Pearson 

plaque rededication. 
• Council received a delegation from Traci Smith of BDO regarding the Audit Final 

Report. 
• Council received a report from the GIS/IT Manager regarding the Municipal 

Website Update. 
o It was noted that the Municipal Website will be down for a brief period on 

Thursday, June 15, 2023, to facilitate the activation of the new website. 
• Council received a report from the Parks and Facilities Manager regarding a 

progress report for the Lion’s Head Arena Project. 
• Council supported a report from the Parks and Facilities Manager regarding The 

Meeting Place – Ontario Trillium Foundation Capital Grant Application. 
• Council approved the passing of By-law 2023-54 which authorizes the Mayor and 

Clerk to execute the renewal of DataFix Voter List Management Services 
Agreement for the 2026 Municipal Election. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding a 
Municipal Drainage Committee. 

o Council approved the Terms of Reference for the Municipal Drainage 
Committee 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding 
development charges as information. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding Council 
Remuneration. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the 
Northern Bruce Peninsula Community Improvement Plan. 

o It was noted that there is a Public Meeting regarding the Community 
Improvement Plan at 1:00 p.m. on June 26, 2023. 



• Council approved the May 2, 2023, minutes of the Ad Hoc Museum Committee. 
• Council approved the May 24, 2023, and June 7, 2023, minutes of the Chi 

Cheemaun Festival Committee.  
• Council approved the May 2023 Accounts Payable Voucher in the amount of 

$705,104.04 
• Discussion ensued regarding the expansion of the Municipal Accommodation 

Tax Program.  
o It was noted that the expansion of the Municipal Accommodation Tax 

Program will become effective on January 1, 2024. 
• Deputy Mayor Anderson inquired regarding the status of the Tobermory 

Pickleball/Tennis Court.  
o Parks and Facilities Manager, Mark Coleman, noted that a tender has 

been awarded regarding the installation of a new surface for the court.  
o It was noted that repairs to the Lion's Head Pickleball/ Tennis Court are 

experiencing delays.  
• Deputy Mayor Anderson stated that additional communication methods should 

be utilized concerning the total fire ban within the Municipality. 
• Councillor Golden inquired regarding the importance of contacting Parks Canada 

and submitting an additional request for a meeting concerning the National 
Marine Conservation Areas.  

• Council received several items of correspondence as information.  
• Council proclaimed June 15, 2023, World Elder Abuse Awareness Day 
• Council supported a letter of support from Lanark County. 
• Council proclaimed June 15, 2023, as World Elder Abuse Awareness Day  
• Council supported a resolution from Lanark County regarding legislative 

measures  
• Council approved three by-laws: A by-law to authorize an agreement with Golden 

Dawn Seniors Home for the Provision of Shuttle Services, A by-law to enter into 
an agreement with Comprint Systems Inc doing business as DataFix for the 2023 
Municipal Election, and a Confirmatory By-law 
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